April 1, 1987

Dr. George Rejebian
Chairman of the Parish Council
St. Gregory The Illuminator Church
12 Corbett Avenue
Binghamton, NY 13903

Dear Dr. Rejeblan:

This is to inform you that we are in the process of making arrangements for the Very Rev. Fr. Sooren Chinchinan to serve as pastor of one of our parishes.

We are confident that Fr. Sooren will assume his pastoral responsibilities in mid May. He will, therefore, celebrate his farewell Divine Liturgy at the Binghamton parish on Sunday, May 17, 1987. We suggest that a reception be held in his honor on the same day, after the Divine Liturgy.

We wish you and the members of the parish council good health and success in the performance of your duties in the service of our Lord and His Church.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian Primate

cc. Fr. Sooren Chinchinian

April 1, 1987

Mr. Lief Peterson Chairman of the Parish Council Holy Resurrection Armenian Church 909 Michigan Avenue South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172

Dear Mr. Peterson:

With reference to our recent telephone conversation, we are pleased to inform you that the Very Rev. Fr. Sooren Chinchinian is available to assume pastoral responsibilities in the South Milwaukee parish.

It will be appreciated if you will get in touch with Fr. Chinchinian at the Binghamton parish, tel. 607 722-8801 (church number) 607-798-9576 (residence), and make the necessary arrangements to meet with you and the members of the South Milwaukee parish council.

Kindly keep us advised in writing of any developments, as well as details of your mutual understanding.

We wish you and the members of the parish council good health and success in the performance of your duties in the devoted service of our Lord and His Church.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manooglan Primate